
 

 
IMMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH MARCH NEWSLETTER 2022 

In this issue –  
 

 

 
• From the Pastor’s Desk – Grace and Peace   Christian Education  

• Worship Leaders for March 

• Faith in Action – Disaster Response & Souper Bowl of Caring Updates and a BIG THANK YOU!!  

• Faith in Action – Capital Campaign Update on the ongoing Boiler Fund Appeal 

• Council Highlights – thank you to all!!   Shriners Thank you letter 

• Easter Flower & Hunger Appeal    Lenten Fellowship Schedule 

• Lutherlyn Camp Blast!!!  Summer Camp info - Looks like fun.  

• Worship & Music – our Lenten season of waiting – ASH WED. – MARCH 3RD  

• Celebrations of Life & Love     March Calendar  

• Church Council & Staff      

Drive-In worship participants we are asking you to drive up to the door/overhang at the Education wing in the main 
(south) parking lot. The usher will hand out communion, bulletins and receive offerings.  Using the overhang, the usher will be 
somewhat protected from the weather and will also not have to cross the street!  
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 Office:  immluthch@verizon.net 
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Grace & Peace 

from the Pastor’s Desk 
For I am convinced that neither 

death, nor life, nor angels, nor 

rulers, nor things present, nor 

things to come, nor powers, nor 

height, nor depth, nor anything 

else in all creation, will be able 

to separate us from the love of 

God in Christ Jesus our Lord.                 

Romans 8:38-39 

March! The month of 

    St. Patrick’s Day and Lent. 
Before you start thinking about 
green beer let’s think about the 
background of St. Patrick’s Day, 
I had an Irish friend who was 
appalled by the way we 
celebrate the holiday, because 
for him in Ireland it was a very 
holy day. Legend has it that St. 
Patrick was born in Scotland, 
England or Wales around 4 AD, 
was kidnapped at the age of 16 
and brought to Gaelic Ireland to 
work as a slave. Patrick 
received a message from God 
to escape and return home, 
which he did. He went back to 
Ireland 30 years later as a 
…missionary to convert the 
pagan Irish to Christianity. The 
shamrock was used by St. 
Patrick as a metaphor for 
Christianity. The three-leaved 

sprig represented the Holy Trinity: The Father, The Son, and The Holy 
Spirit. The shamrock has since become an iconic symbol of Ireland. It 
was decided that March 17th would be the date to honor him, as this 
was believed to be the day on which he died. 
     The first color associated with St. Patrick was blue, not green. It's a 

light shade of blue that is still evident on ancient Irish flags. Over time, 

though, green became the color that symbolized everything Irish. St. 

Patrick's Day celebrates the color green because: 

-The iconic shamrock used by St. Patrick is green 

-Ireland is known as the Emerald Isle for its lush green fields 

-Traditional Irish legend has it that you are invisible to 

leprechauns if you wear the color 

  green, thereby protecting you from being pinched by one of 

these fairy creatures 

     It was believed that St. Patrick used his powers to banish all snakes 

from Ireland. Supposedly, he was able to chase the reptiles to the sea 

by standing at the top of a hill, now known as Croagh Patrick, and 

shooing them away with a wooden staff. Actuality, fossil records show 

that it was too cold for snakes to exist in Ireland. The seas around 

Ireland have kept snakes from making their way there. The snakes may 

have been a metaphor for Patrick driving the Pagans from Ireland by 

spreading Christianity across the country. 

     St. Patrick’s Day falls in Lent, a holy season, a time of preparation 

and examination as we walk with Jesus through his final days on earth, 

preparing for his glorious resurrection on Easter Sunday. Many people 

choose Lent as a time to give up something they enjoy as a reminder of 

the suffering Christ went through for us. Other people add extra 

devotional readings or Bible study to use the 40 days to grow closer to 

God. Either, or both, of these can be practiced. To make the devotional time 

easier there will be a one sheet Lenten devotional calendar passed out on 

February 27. (Please let the office know if you would like a calendar and don’t 

receive one.)  

     If you are interested in joining with the people at church, we will be doing 

a book study on the book Mere Christianity by C. S. Lewis beginning Ash 

Wednesday, March 2. The book is not one that is easily purchased so the 

class will be a presentation of the book with a discussion. This will take place 

on Wednesday evenings at 6 p.m. just before the 7 p.m. Holden Evening 

Prayer service. (If there is enough interest the study of Mere Christianity can 

also be broadcast on Zoom. Please let the office know if you are interested in 

a Zoom attendance.)  

     As always, I am available to talk with you. I’m normally in the office on 

Tuesday and Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. to 2 p.m., the phone number is 814-

833-4062, or you can call my cell phone 724-557-2386. Please leave a 

message if I don’t answer. My email is pastorkaren.immanuel@gmail.com. 

      Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Karen 

mailto:pastorkaren.immanuel@gmail.com


 

Christian Education 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

~ Sharing the Good News ~ 
 

The 4th Sunday of Lent (March 27th, 2022) is 
Pretzel Sunday and on that Sunday the Christian 
Ed. Dept. will be handing out bagged pretzels to 
everyone.  “The pretzel is a symbol of prayer. The 
twist in the pretzel is meant to look like hands in 

prayer. And pretzels are made with simple 
ingredients – no sugar, butter, eggs, milk, etc.  

In many cultures these “richer” ingredients are 
avoided or not used at all during Lent.” 

 

 

 

Due to Covid 

Omicron variant 

the Adult Sunday 

school was 

suspended 

through February 

but will begin 

again March 13. 

REMINDER:  Our next Confirmand Meeting 

will be  

March 6th after worship with  

Pastor Karen 

– we hope all 6 of our Confirmand 

Candidates can join us: 
BRODY BONSELL 

SUMMER FEILER 

NATE PATERNOSH 

TRISTA PATERNOSH 

MADISON PENPEK 

MIA PENPEK 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Immanuel Worship Calendar 

 
 
Altar Guild:  Debbie Madurski/Char Feiler  Counters:S.Holsopple & D. Arnold 
Ushers: Ushers as assigned by B. Dorler     
 

If you are unable to fulfill your commitment – please find an alternate & notify the 
church office.  

*Sign-up sheets on the bulletin board for April* 
 
 

 

APRIL NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: MARCH 15TH 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

FAITH 

IN 

ACTION 

 

IMMANUEL SOCIAL MINISTRY COMMITTEE 

 

The Social Ministry committee 

thanks everyone who donated 

$160 to Lutheran Disaster 

Response in support of those 

dealing with tornado damage. 

 

 

 

 

 

Donations  on February 13th for the 

Souper Bowl of Caring were $528. 

This money will help Holy Trinity 

buy fresh produce to supplement the 

food bags they distribute to those in 

need. Thank you for your generosity! 

  



 

 
 

 

If you are sick or in the 

hospital, please notify the 

church office and if you’d 

like home communion or a 

copy of our newsletter ~ 

please let us know in the 

office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember the members of 
Immanuel who are “shut in,” or having 

some health challenges and cannot 
make it to service, you may want to 

offer them a ride, give them a friendly 
call, send them a card.  The current 

Shut-In Mailing List is available in the 
office or the church directory. 

 
 
 
KEEP IN PRAYER:  The family & friends of Sandy Miller; Denise Arnold’s 

Mom Lucie Arndt as well as brother-in-law Pastor Huhn & family; 

John & Tim Botwright & their families; Bob Dorler’s sister – Pat; the 

Feiler & Lee families; Cindy Geddes’ family friend Deedee; Christin; 

Pastor Karen’s sister – Janet Gray and cousin, Marilyn and Pastor’s 

friend Pat; Jim & Lorraine Hornaman; Kyle Husted; Kevin Komorek – 

friend of Sally Leubin; Jim Kuntz; Leslie; Patrick Lewis–friend of S. 

Kocur; Bishop Michael Lozano; Carol McCray’s sister, Marilyn; 

Friends of Debbie Redditt – Nathan Pelletier and Gayanne Nieratko; 

Carole Rickrode, Sharon Roemer, all of our members who are 

grieving; who are in nursing homes, who are serving on the “front 

line” during the COVID pandemic or who are ill at home. We pray for 

those in the military: Scott Case– Navy, (C. Geddes nephew) & 

Christopher Peterson – Navy (Grandson of the late Agnes & Chuck 

Peterson). 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 

UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boiler & Capital Campaign Update 

If you have ventured inside the church the last few months, 

you have noticed the education wing and the sanctuary are 

toasty warm. The majority of the work on the boiler system 

was completed by the end of October and the boiler was 

turned on and tested by November 1st.  As with many new 

ventures, we did encounter a few wrinkles in the system.  

Jason, who installed the system from David J. Winston & 

Co. was quick to figure out why the system was tripping 

and get us back on track. Winston has since insulated all the 

pretty copper pipes and added drainage pipes. The new 

thermostats can be programmed for each day of the week 

allowing the different zones to be at the temperature needed 

when areas are occupied or not occupied. The Property 

Committee is closely monitoring the gas usage compared to 

previous years and we hope to realize savings in this area.  

A Capital Campaign is currently underway to raise funds 

for the costs outlaid for the new boiler system.  A 

designated fund has been established and the current total 

is $14,482.  Donations are greatly appreciated.  Please mark 

donations designated for the boiler replacement.  

A rummage sale is being planned for this summer.   If you 

are interested in joining the rummage sale committee, 

please contact Debbie Redditt.  If you are Spring cleaning or 

reorganizing at home, please consider donating items to the 

rummage sale.  Items can be stored in the upstairs 

classroom on the west side or larger items can be placed in 

classroom across from the office.  Please drop off items 

during office hours.   

    Update provided by Debbie Redditt 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Congregational Council Meeting Highlights 
The Congregational Council met on February 13, 2022.   
Communications: 
A thank you letter was received and read from the Shriners Hospital for the donation of the Christmas 
poinsettias. A letter was received from Thiel College, thanking Immanuel for our continued generosity and 
support of our Endowed Fund for The Rev. Dr. William G. Leubin Scholarship.  It was reported Thiel’s 
Endowment has surpassed $119,192,144 for Fiscal Year 2020-2021.  
Immanuel will be receiving a $300 credit from Church Mutual for our Workers Compensation premium.  
The 2022 Shut-in list was updated. Please see office if you would like a copy.  
Finance Committee: 
The Payroll Protection Program loan appears to have been forgiven.  
Council moved to designate the 2021 Quarter Sunday monies to purchase food for Immanuel’s Little Food 
Pantry. Online giving was again researched. However, fees were 2.9% and $.30 per transaction.  
Worship & Music Committee: 
A meeting is scheduled on February 15, 2022 to plan Lent season beginning March 2nd.  
Pianos are being tuned in February.  
Bryan has sent out the power supply part for the organ. He reports it will be either rebuilt or replaced and 
costs maybe upwards of $1,500. 
Stewardship Committee: 
Giving envelopes for 2023 will be ordered. It was asked if the office would distribute envelopes to non-
members who are consistently giving.   
Christian Education Committee: 
It was reported a few youth are attending Sunday School.  Adult Sunday School was suspended for February.  
Confirmation classes are going well.  It was noted Pastor should offer First Communion classes.  
Social Ministry Committee: 
$160 was collected for Lutheran Response Relief.  Souper Bowl monies collected totaled $528.  It was suggested 
to have the collection run for two weeks or for the month.  
Property Committee: 
Council agreed to increase Facility Usage fee for Non-Members to $100. 
Bids for 10th street rental house are being obtained for insulation, new furnace and a plumbing leak.  
Water system Back flow control was tested and approved for another year.  
The committee is considering future work and updates for the Powell Ave. rental. 
A new Alarm Alert sensor from Church Mutual will be installed in Leubin-McCray Hall near smoke detector. 
The sensor will send an alert to designated members if the smoke detector sounds when no one is on the 
premises. A smoke detector will be added to the kitchen as well.  
Council asks the Caretaker to shovel front steps to the church as it appears to the public that we are closed.  
A date to reorganize the archive room and clean the classroom across from the office will be planned at the 
property meeting. Possible shelving may be added. If any members have items in the classroom across from 
office that they want, please remove immediately or they will be disposed of on the designated cleaning 
day. Property Committee is monitoring our gas usage with the installation of the new boiler.  It was 
discovered, Immanuel had contracted in 2009 with an outsider market supplier and was over paying 
approximately 44% per CCF for gas usage. We opted to go back to National Fuel as our supplier, asap.  
FOG Committee: 
Volunteers are needed for the upcoming rummage sale.  If you are interested, please contact Debbie Redditt 
or the church office.  
Pastor’s Report: 
Pastor Karen reported phone calls, visits and hospital visits to members. She will send out an Easter postcard 
to neighbors in Lakewood community.  
There is a member who lives close by church and would attend if she can get a ride.  If you are able to help 
out, please contact Pastor Karen.  
Member Sandra Miller passed away and was removed from membership.  

  



 

 



 

   



 

LENTEN FELLOWSHIP 

SPONSOR SCHEDULE 
 

ALL ARE INVITED TO THE LOUNGE AFTER THE 

WEDNESDAY EVENING LENTEN SERVICES TO JOIN IN 

FELLOWSHIP AND SHARE REFRESHMENTS 

SPONSORED BY THE FOLLOWING MINISTRY 

COMMITTEES: 

  

 

 

 3/9   SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 3/16  FOG 

 3/23  COUNCIL 

 3/30  SOCIAL MIN. 

 4/6   CHOIR 

 4/13  NO REFRESHMENTS 

 

 

 
SCHEDULE PROVIDED TO COUNCIL FROM WORSHIP & MUSIC - FEB. 2022 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

In your Spring Cleaning & Recycling – consider donating proceeds to the Immanuel 
boiler fund or general fund. See the examples below of metal recycling pricing. 

Unless otherwise noted – price is per pound.

  
“GT” - This term of measurement is used to measure steel scrap in the US and is equal to 2,240 pounds. Compared to a standard 

“short” ton, a gross ton is 12 percent larger. What this means is that a $400/GT price for scrap steel would be equal to $357/short 

ton, which translates to $17.86/cwt. Feb 28, 2017 



 

Worship & Music in 

the News…. 
Check out the audio files of 

our services at the link below: 

 
You can find Pastor Karen’s 

latest sermons in print on 
our webpage here 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-
.html 

and the video is posted to our 
Facebook page 

 
 

 
Please join us for worship each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. 

either indoors, or in our drive-in services.   
Wednesday evenings during Lent join us for a Book 

Study at 6 p.m. with Pastor Karen - based on the book 
“Mere Christianity” followed by Holden Evening Prayer 
worship at 7 p.m. with light refreshments in the lounge 

following the service. 

 

 

TALK WITH OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR – 

BRYAN TIMM, IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 

IN SHARING YOUR MUSICAL TIME & 

TALENT.

Coffee Hour  

 1st Sunday of 
every month.  

It wiIl be in the lounge 
after church service.  
The Eckmans will be 

hosting.    
 

 
 
 

 

 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html
http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html


 

Celebrations  

of Life and  

Love 

 
ALTAR FLOWERS AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

WE ARE ONCE AGAIN POSTING 

OUR ALTAR FLOWER AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

SHEETS IF YOU WOULD CARE TO 

SPONSOR EITHER OR BOTH IN 

HONOR OR IN MEMORY OF 

SOMEONE -- IT WILL BE NOTED IN 

OUR WORSHIP BULLETIN. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT CATHY’S 

FLOWER SHOPPE, WHO HAS BEEN 

PROVIDING THE FLOWERS FOR US 

FOR MANY YEARS HAS HAD TO 

INCREASE PRICES SO FLOWERS 

WILL BE $36/WK – SANCTUARY 

CANDLE REMAINS AT $5/WK - SO 

WHEN PAYMENT IS MADE, PLEASE 

INCLUDE THIS NEW AMOUNT IN 

YOUR PAYMENT STARTING IN 

JUNE. 

 

YOU ARE ALSO WELCOME TO 

BRING IN YOUR OWN 

PLANTS/FLOWERS FROM YOUR 

GARDEN, ETC. 

 

 

 

 

March  Birthdays 

  March 3 Julie Molnar 

   4 Julie Sierota 
 
    7 J. Byrne 
 
    8 Stephanie Wood 
 
   11 Ava Fetcko 
 
   25 L. Nemenz, I. Guthrie 
 
   27 J. Swanson/S. Fager/M. Moore 
 
   31 Mary Hauser 

 
               Everyone enjoys receiving a card! 

 

March  Anniversaries 

Congratulations! to those celebrating their 

anniversary on: 

 

  31   Joseph & Penny Maloney (55?) 

 
Did I forget you? Please e-mail me or call me with your birthdays, 

anniversaries or a special day you would like us to share. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel 

Hours   

Church Office – 814-833-4062 
Hours: M-Th. 8:30am-12:30pm 
immluthch@verizon.net 

Staff 
Pastor Karen Kostur 814-833-4062 
or Emergency #:  724-557-2386 
Pastor’s Office Hours – Tues & 
Thurs.9:30am-2:00pm 
Church Caretaker: Wally Coughlin 
Organist/Music Director: Bryan 
Timm 
Admin. Ofc.: Lori Swanson 
Nemenz 
Sunday School 
Coord: Anita Byrne & Janice 
Kreger 
Teachers: Rick Kuntz & Pastor 
Kostur 
Congregation & Church 
Council Officers   
Pres:Debbie Redditt 814-449-1855          
VP:Bob Dorler 814-833-2719 
Sec.:D. Madurski 814-774-3590 
Fin. Sec.:C.Geddes 814-734-1286 
Treasurer: Bill Redditt  
Additional Council Members     
Cindy Eckman, Char Feiler, George 
Pfeiffer, Sally Leubin, Bob Dorler, 
Cindy Geddes    
  

 

 

 

 

 

Church Council Committees 

We invite all members of Immanuel to join any of these committees and/or 
offer your gifts where you can – many hands make light work!! 

Council usually meets the 2nd Sunday of the month  

 
Christian Education 

Council liaison: Char Feiler 
YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL  10:30 A.M. 

CONFIRMAND MEETING:  MARCH 6TH 10:30 A.M 

 
Communications 

Council liaison: D.Redditt    Committee Chair: vacant 

Check out our website and “FRIEND” us on Facebook 

Did you miss church? Need to keep updated and want easy access to the 
church calendar, newsletter or annual report? 

Check out our website http://www.ilc-erie.org/ 

WATCH FOR US ON FACEBOOK, GOERIE.COM, ERIE NEWS NOW AND 
IN PRINT IN THE ERIE TIMES NEWS 

 
Fellowship, Outreach & Growth 

Council liaisons: Sally Leubin & Cindy Eckman 

COFFEE HOUR 1ST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
 AND ONGOING COLLECTION FOR LITTLE FREE PANTRY 

 

Finance 
Council liaison:  George Pfeiffer 

2021 AUDIT 
 

Property 
Council liaison:  Bob Dorler   Committee Chair: Stan Holsopple 

FACILITY MAINTENANCE, RENTAL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

BOILER CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
 

Stewardship 
Council liaison:  Cindy Geddes 

 

Social Ministry Committee 
Council liaison:  Debbie Madurski – Committee chair: Debbie Madurski 

 

Worship & Music 
Council liaison:  Debbie Redditt Chair: Sue Pfeiffer 

**New Committee Chair announced** 
DRIVE-IN AND INDOOR WORSHIP SERVICES 9:30 A.M. 

OneDrive audio files of recorded services 
https://onedrive.live.com/about/en-us/signin/  

PASTOR KOSTUR’S SERMONS ON OUR FACEBOOK & 

WEBPAGE

 

 

 

 

mailto:IMMLUTHCH@VERIZON.NET
https://www.facebook.com/Immanuel-Lutheran-Church-108894642463769/
http://www.ilc-erie.org/
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